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The Enchantment Flyer 
Official Publication of the 

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 
N o v e m b e r  2 0 1 5   V o l u m e  3 7  N o .  1 1  

    Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the 

Model T Ford Club of America.  Individual membership is 

strongly encouraged, & available $40 per year which includes 

the Vintage Ford Magazine.  Send your membership to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 126 

Centerville, Indiana 47330 

 765-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com 

“As balloons rose, slowly lifting from the green grassy fields, they reminded me of a bag of gumdrops 

dumped upside down revealing the Tin Lizzies, resplendent on a field of dotted color. “ Anonymous 

Photo by Donna Hansen              2015 Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta Car Show 
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2015 Tin Lizzie Officers 
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President     Mark Dominguez             899-5628 

                                             mtford@Q.com     (cell) 264-9970   

 

Vice President      Stan Gauna                           296-0799 

                sgauna@centurylink.net  

 

Secretary                    Ann Merewether              881-0104 

                                             (c) 710-2210 

 

 Treasurer                 Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

        pandmdu@swcp.com 

   

    

Directors    
                                    

 Mark Wing                         271-8912                         

                                         msjbwing@msn.com 

 

          Kirk Peterson                     438-2603 

                                      susanandkirk@msn.com                                                  

                

          Paul  Duncan         345-1343 

         pandmdu@swcp.com 

 

 

Email Committee       Kirk & Susan Peterson               438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Newsletter Editor Robbi Ross.                         293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com   

 

Web Master  Mark Wing                     271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez     899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo                      898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/  Linda Riel                                      459-5897 

Refreshments  lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinator  Board of Directors   

   

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre                     883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  Dave Merewether                    881-0104 

 

Historian  Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

       

Hospitality                  Bernice Young                           294-7450 

                                                       modeltdoctor@centurylink.com 

 

 

 

2015  Committee Contacts. 

We Welcome New Members!! 

Please go to our website and fill out an application 

form and turn it in with your money. Please con-

sider joining the National organization MTFCA for 

a bi-monthly magazine and National tours.  We 

welcome you to our monthly breakfast (T n 

‘Vittles) and our monthly meetings. Please  read 

your newsletter for tours, car shows and fun 

events. Welcome !! 

Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books, & other  

media ready to check out from  

our library. 

Mark Dominguez, our Club 

 Librarian,  has compiled a list of  

everything we have & you can  

access that list on our website,  

www.tinlizziesofabq.com, 

 or contact Mark at 899-5628.  
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Events for next 3 Months 
 

Nov 14 T N’Vittles at K & I Diner , 2500 South Broadway 

 Stan and Janice Gauna are host. Meet at  8 AM 

 

Nov 19   National Tour Committee meets at 6PM before 

 our regular meeting 

 

Nov 19  Monthly meeting at the Vineyard clubhouse 7PM. 

 Annual GUY WITH PIES and election. Note the  

 meeting is one week early due to Thanksgiving. 

This is our annual election night.  Must be present to 

vote.  

Dec 5    Christmas parade and potluck dinner at Azevedo’s. 

 

No meeting in December,  Happy Holidays 

Jan 9  T N’Vittles at Copper Canyon Café 5455 Gibson SE. 

 Hosted by Bob and Robbi Ross at 8:00   

 

Jan 22 National Tour Committee meets at 6:00 pm before 

 our monthly meeting 

Jan 22  Monthly meeting at the Vineyard clubhouse 6118 

 Edith NE at 7:00 pm.  President and Vice President 

 are hosts 

 

HOLIDAY PARTY AND PARADE 

It is time again to dress our cars in twinkly lights and join 

the parade down Corrales Road, then fill our tummies with 

delicious food.  On December 5 meet at Azevedo’s at 3:30 

PM to dress your car and line up for the parade. Then after-

ward we will have a potluck in their party barn. This year 

there are a few changes: 

 Potluck—sign up with Sharon D so we know what is 

coming, let her know how many are coming 

 The club will provide drinks and deserts 

 Bring socks for the homeless and non-perishable food 

 for the food bank 

 Tom Miles is donating a like-new vintage picnic basket 

full of everything but food. Get your raffle tickets as 

you come in.  
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President’s Corner 
Hi all, 

 
Well, as we near the end of the year I look back 
on what we have done and I appreciate all the 
support each and everyone of you have given 
me to help me through this year, especially my 
committee heads.  Without them we would not 
have a newsletter, a website, T n Vittles, snacks, 
a meeting place etc.  
 
Remember, if you haven't signed up to bring a 
dish for our holiday party please contact Sha-
ron  or email her at mtford@q.com to let her 
know what you can bring.  
 
I look forward to seeing you all at the next 
event and remember that the November meet-
ing we are electing new officers and especially - 
"Guys with Pies". 
 
Be safe and will see you soon. 
 
Mark Dominguez 

 

Hospitality Corner 

Bernice has sent  cards to the following this 

month: 

Kirk and Susan Peterson  a Sympathy Card 

Laura Kammerer  a get well card  

Please let Robbi know if you or someone in our 

club needs a bit of encouragement. 

Thank You 

Laura and Dave are from FL and so is her support 

team. She needs lots of prayer, support and get 

well cards. If you would like to encourage her to 

beat this cancer, you can send her a card to: 1819 

Tapia SW ABQ, NM 87105 
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HAPPY  

ANNIVERSARY !  

 

Les & Ruth Haley 11/2 

Vern & Pat Willan 11/7 

David & Kari Sturdevant 12/14 

Doyle & Gayle Gaines 12/17 

Paul & Barbara Carpenter 12/28 

Tony & Dana Marchand 12/30 

 

Tony Marchand 11/1 

Vangie Castillo 11/4 

Rose Ross 11/4 

Mary Jo McKinstry 11/5 

Barb Johnson 11/6 

Donna Rowland 11/15 

Zach Lance 11/17 

Vaughn Rockafellow 

11/19 

Samantha Sanchez 11/23 

Lena Schritter 11/24 

Patti Schroeder 11/26 

Bill Hansen 11/26 

Michael Housholder 11/26 

Russell Dilts 11/28 

Janie Burton 11/28 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!         

Don Mitchell 12/1 

Ed Merewether 12/11 

Kirby Oehmke 12/14 

Dana  Marchand 12/25 

Donna Rappuhn 12/26 

Doug Turner 12/28 

David Ferro 12/31 

 

Please join me in a celebration of life and tile dedication for Dean C. Van Doren 
   
He had indeed touched many of people in his lifetime and he is most certainly 
missed. 
 
 Stop by for a drink and perhaps share a story.  
 
When:  Sunday the 29th of November 2015 @ 4:00 p.m. 
 
Where:  Solo Club,  2500 Candelaria NE  Albuquerque, NM 

 

 

ELECTION TIME AGAIN! 

It’s our annual election time and nominations from the floor will be taken before the 

vote. If you  are interested in serving your club for the next year, please let someone 

know. Positions are President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and three Board 

Members.  If you are a member of the Tin Lizzies and the MTFCA for Officers only, please 

consider very carefully if you  would like to serve your club  in one of these positions. 

https://mail.aol.com/webmail/getPart?uid=29838980&partId=5&saveAs=DSC_0634.JPG
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrlu-

lubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   The follow-

ing dates are subject to change!  Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!! 

Meeting Refreshments 2015 

        

Date Provided By Provided By   

January 22, 2015 President Vice President THANK YOU 

February 26, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross Paul & Marilyn Duncan THANK YOU 

March 26, 2015 Betty Housholder Bill & Donna Hansen THANK YOU 

April 23, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles Dave & Laura Ferro  THANK YOU 

May 28, 2015 Dave & Ann Merewether Don Mitchell  THANK YOU 

June 25, 2015 Fran Gurule Jeff Richards  THANK YOU 

July 23, 2015 Mark & Susan Wing Stan & Janice Gauna  THANK YOU 

August 20, 2015 Ice Cream Social Ice Cream Social THANK YOU 

September 24, 2015 Skip & Hedy Dunn Mark & Sharon Dominguez  THANK YOU 

October 22, 2015 Kirk & Susan Peterson Vern Harvey  THANK YOU 

November 19, 2015 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to Thanks-
giving on the 26th  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

T n Vittles 2015 

Date Hosted By Place 

January 10, 2015 Mark & Susan Wing THANK YOU 

February 14, 2015 Bob & Robbi Ross THANK YOU 

March 14, 2015 Bill & Donna Hansen THANK YOU 

April 11, 2015 Tom & Cathy Miles THANK YOU 

May 9, 2015 Larry & Lorna Azevedo THANK YOU 

June 13, 2015 Mark & Sharon Dominguez THANK YOU 

July 11, 2015 Dave & Ann Merewether THANK YOU 

August 1, 2015 Betty Housholder THANK YOU 

September 12, 
2015 Linda Riel THANK YOU 

October 10, 2015 Neil & MaryAnn O'Brien THANK YOU 

November 14, 2015 Stan & Janice Gauna K & I Diner @ 2500 South Broadway (Grandma’s) 

December  No Breakfast  No Breakfast  
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For Sale & Want Ads 

For Sale:  Linda Riel is selling LuLu Belle, her  Burgundy 1926  Four Door Sedan for $11,000. It is very well 

maintained, has new tires, carpet and some parts. Please call her at  459-5897 if interested.   

For Sale:   Bought a new 2door. Haven’t got room for my Fire Truck !  New wooden body, has siren, bell, new 

seat, some fire hose, steps to access back, new gas tank, water tank. Seen at Rich Ford in March and at 4th 

of July parade.  Call Bob Ross at 293-1676 for more information 

For Sale: 1927 Model T Roadster PU $7,500 as seen at Rich Ford in Edgewood. Call  Brian Dean if inter-
ested. 

For Sale: T Frame and front axle $175, firewall $65, Radiator and shell $265, steering column with 

wheel and frame bracket $175, clincher rims $55, motor blocks $125, cylinder heads $99, three dip en-
gine pans $25, intake manifolds $10, exhaust manifolds $35, Kingston and Holly Carbs and parts. Call 
John Hayne at 294-4434. 

CANDIDATES FOR 2016 TIN LIZZIES OF 

 ALBUQUERQUE OFFICER POSITIONS 

 

PRESIDENT 

Mark Dominguez 

VICE PRESIDENT 

Vaughn Rockafellow 

Kirk Peterson 

SECRETARY 

Ann Merewether 

Robbi Ross 

TREASURER 

Marilyn Duncan 

Please vote for one candidate for each office 

 

 

CANDIDATES FOR 2016  TIN LIZZIES OF 

ALBUQUERQUE BOARD MEMBERS 

 

Tom Miles 

Linda Riel 

Paul Duncan 

Donna Hansen 

 

Please vote for three (3)  

Write in Candidates will be added before  the elec-

tion begins 
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T N ‘Vittles at Range Cafe 

On Saturday, October 10 a group of 25 Lizzies gathered at the Range Café on Wyoming and Montgomery for 

our monthly breakfast.  Steve Suttle and Don Mitchell brought their Model T’s, Art Gebeau  drove his 1937 

Ford in from Milan (Grants)  and the O’Brien’s drove their Lucerne fire truck in from the Balloon Fiesta 

where they have been camped all week. The group enjoyed a breakfast of Southwest cuisine and fellow-

shipping with one another.  Though few in number, we had a great time. Thanks to Neil and Mary Ann 

O’Brien for hosting.  

Steve Suttle’s  1925 Coupe Don Mitchell’s 19 27  Tudor         

Art Gebeau and his 1937 Ford 

which he drove in from Milan, NM 

Mark, Vaughn, Bernice, 

Linda and Susan arrive 

Vaughn look-

ing dapper 

Our hosts the O'Brien's Dave and Art waiting for food 

Don Souther and 

Vernon enjoying 

their food 

Vaughn and Steve Bill and Donna 

Roger and Janie Don Mitchell and Ann Jeff and Linda 
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A BIG THANKS to all that came to "T" Day at the Balloon Fiesta.  We had 8 cars and lots of people that 
looked and talked about them.  One person might be interested in joining and another that has a friend 
that might want some for a wedding.  Weather was warm.  A few sprinkles but balloons launched and 3 
landed in grassy area where we were parked.   Linda Riel's nephew was visiting from Mass. and wasn't 
aware fiesta was going but came in a Model T and helped with 2 of the balloons that landed.  Hope he has 
a good story to tell about us and Albuquerque when he returns home.  I think all enjoyed the show and 
conversation.  Thanks again 
Betty 
 
Long-time Tin Lizzie club member, Betty Housholder, is a docent at the Albuquerque Balloon Museum and annually 

arranges for the club to show our Model Ts during the Balloon Fiesta.  Thanks Betty for all you do for us. 

 

Pictures are courtesy of Mark Wing and Donna Hansen. 

Just before sunrise , our cars are parked aside of 

the Balloon Museum 
Tin Lizzie members at their cars talking with spectators 

Eight Model T cars lined up at the Balloon Muse-

um during the International Balloon Fiesta As always, spectators loved these cars and  people  
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President Mark and VP Stan enjoying  the  

balloons 
Event organizer Betty with her daughter Kim 

Launch time 

Up, up and away in the beautiful balloons  

Gauna’s depot hack with other cars lined up behind What goes up must come down. Linda’s nephew 

helps a  balloon that came down in front of our cars 
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 TIN LIZZIES CLUB MINUTES 
October 22, 2015 

 

 The October meeting was held at the Vineyard, 6118 Edith, NE in Albuquerque.  The meeting was 
called to order by president Mark Dominguez who led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  We were glad to 
have Jo Ann Armstrong back after her recent illness. 

 The minutes were approved as published. 

 Marilyn Duncan, treasurer, gave the treasurer's report. Expense of 60.96 for cups and plates and 
income of $73.00 for the raffle and a a $125 donation from the Encino Vista Nursing home for a total of 
$222.00 was reported. 
 Committee reports were given.  Dave Merewether reported for the NM Council of Car Clubs.  The 
monthly meeting has not been held for October since their meeting will be a week later due to the 4th 
Wednesday meeting date that will be next week.  The council Newsletter acknowledged the participa-
tion of the Tin Lizzies with volunteers for the Swap Meet.  Please let Linda Riel know if you wish to be 
notified of club events by telephone.  Monday is the deadline for Robbie Ross to receive material for the 
Newsletter.  Kirk Peterson is again sending out the e-mails.  Mark Dominguez had assisted for a time af-
ter the death of Kirk's father.  Thanks Mark and welcome back Kirk.  Mark Wing does a wonderful job of 
keeping the website current by posting news and pictures of club events and networking to other items 
of interest.   He requests help to share some of the responsibilities for keeping the site updated.  He re-
ported that visits to the site were 935 for the last 30 days.  The site has been updated with pictures from 
the Balloon Fiesta, the Range Cafe Breakfast, a work day and information on the 2016 Tour.  Bernice 
sent cards to Laura Kammerer to wish her a speedy recovery and to Kirk and Susan Peterson.  Members 
were encouraged to send cards to Laura and to Kirk and Susan. Items are available for checkout from 
the Librarian and can be picked up either at his home, his office, or one of the Tin Lizzie events.  Marilyn 
Duncan said there was nothing new for the historian, but she passed out business cards for the Tin Liz-
zies for those who wanted them.  In the absence of Larry Azevedo, it was reported that all parts are in 
stock for the Quartermaster.  The raffle items this month included an L4 Kingston intake manifold/
carbuerator and brackets for a 1919 running board, donated by John Hayne. 
 Meeting refreshments were provided by Sharon and Mark Dominguez, Vern Harvey, and Linda 
Riel. 
 Dave Merewether reported that the Swap Meet hosted by the NM Car Council sold more spaces 
than ever before.  Since many more of the participants registered early under their educed fee schedule, 
income from the event was about the same as in past years. 
 Several Model T's were displayed at the Corrales Harvest Festival.  Many thanks to all those who 
brought their cars and to those that helped the Azevedo's get all their cars to the display. 
 There were 8 or 9 cars displayed at the Balloon Fiesta on October 4, reported Betty Householder.  
The weather was beautiful and 2 balloons landed just in front of the Model Ts. 
 The October 10 T 'n Vittles hosted by Neill and Mary Ann O'Brien had 3 cars and 26 people at the 
Range Cafe. 
 The November T 'n Vittles breakfast will be on the 14 of November at the K and I Diner, 2500 
Broadway, SE.  The breakfast will be hosted by Stan and Janice Gauna at 8:00 am. 
 Nominees are still being accepted for officers of the Lizzies for 2016.  Anyone willing to serve in 
an officer or director position should give their name to the nominating committee.  Elections will be 
held at the November meeting. 
 The Corralles Christmas Parade and Holiday Dinner is scheduled for December 5.  Members in 

cars for the parade can meet at the Azevedo residence, then proceed to the parade route.   
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will be our Holiday dinner at the Azevedo's home.  Members were asked to sign up if they planned to 
attend and specifly a food to bring for the meal.  The club will provide non-alcoholic drinks and dessert.  
Tom Miles has donated a vintage picnic basket to be given away as a door prize at the dinner.  Members 
are requested to bring new socks to the dinner to be distributed to the homeless in the area.  Canned 
goods can also be brought for the Roadrunner food bank. 
  Sign-up sheets were available and members were requested to sign up to assist during the Na-
tional Tour in Albuquerque in 2016. Registration costs have been set at $240.00 for a car and driver, 
$190.00 for a passenger, and $100.00 for a junior member.  See brochure for items covered in registra-
tion.  Committee members met with the Governor of Jemez Pueblo and report that he is excited to have 
the Model T group visit his pueblo.  Bernice reports that the pueblo Tribal Police will be available to as-
sist members with parking.  Other activities will be a native house for participants to tour, a Native 
American meal will be served, photos will be allowed with the permission of people being photo-
graphed, and Tribal Dancers will perform. 
 The November meeting will be held a week early to avoid conflict with Thanksgiving.  This will 
be our annual “guys with pies” refreshment night.   
 Dues for 2016 will be accepted at any time.  Please avoid the rush that often occurs at our January 
meeting. 
 Members were reminded to vote for Russel Dilts to be a member of the National Board of Direc-
tors. 
 Members had toured the Tierra Wools facility during our Chama Tour and some had expressed a 
desire to participate in a weaving school.  Brochures were available with details on Tierra Wool's up-
coming weaving school for those interested. 
 For sale vehicles include Linda Riel's Lula Belle, the Ross's fire truck, and the 1927 Roadster 
Pickup belonging to Brian Dean's brother-in-law (price reduced to $7500.00). 
 Mark Wing and Dave Ferro were winners of the raffle prizes. 
   The meeting was adjourned. 
 Respectfully submitted, 
 Ann Merewether, Secretary 
  

 

 

 

 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL TIME 

 

Time to pay dues and renew your membership for another year.  An application should 

be turned in with your dues to , Marilyn Duncan, Treasurer, before the end of the year. If 

there are no changes to your membership, you can mark the  application as “no change” 

Please make sure we have your  birthdate, anniversary, email and phone numbers  cor-

rect before saying no change. An application form is attached to this newsletter on page 

12. 
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2016 LAND OF ENCHANTMENT TOUR 
 

The time is coming soon, we all have to step up to the plate now. We voted as a club to do this and now 

is your time to be heard. Everyone needs to bring in door prizes.  Great time to re-gift those Christmas 

and birthday presents that aren’t what you wanted!  Remember, one man’s trash is another man’s 

treasure. So bring them on in at our next meeting.  

 

VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED TO SIGN UP NOW 
 

Volunteers (both male and female) are needed for the 2016 National Tour.  

 We will be needing youth 13 years and older for outside and  12 and older for inside. 

 Ladies to make  coolie scarves after January (same day as a work party) 

 Help Robbi assemble tour booklet 

 Help Betty stuff Goodie bags June 23 @ 3PM before TL meeting 

 Parking attendants at Elegante June 25 and 26 and Buffalo Thunder June 28 and Santa Fe Plaza 

June28 

 Welcome Greeters at Elegante both Saturday June 25 and Sunday June 26 

 Assist at Registration Desk June 26 , we can use some youth as runners here 

 Help at Welcome Party Sunday June 26 

 Hospitality Room Attendants 

 Assist at Photo shoot 

 Assist Lunch break at Fuller Lodge 

 Clean up Crews 

 Hosts at Final Evening Banquet 

 

You can sign up  at meetings or email modeltdoctor@centurylink.com 

PLEASE PLAN TO VOLUNTEER YOUR TIME. IF EVERYONE SIGNS UP FOR JUST TWO OF 

THESE, WE WILL HAVE EVERYTHING COVERED 

 

PLEASE BRING YOUR DOOR PRIZES TO EACH MEETING 
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The Enchantment Flyer 
 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 3rd Thursday 
 In November,  

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

The Enchantment Flyer is  

Published monthly for the 

enjoyment of the Tin Lizzies 

of Albuquerque.  If you have 

something you would like to 

include, please contact Robbi 

Ross, editor at 293-1676 or 

robbialb@aol.com 

 

Thanks for reading ! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 


